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February 20, 2014 

Mr. Phil Mendelson 
Chairperson 
Council of the District of Columbia 
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 504 
Washington, DC 20004 
pmendelson@dccouncil.us    
 
 RE: B20-0615, "CLOSING OF A PORTION OF THE PUBLIC ALLEY AND ACCEPTANCE OF 

DEDICATION OF LAND FOR ALLEY PURPOSES IN SQUARE 75, S.O. 12-03806, ACT OF 
2013." 

 
Dear Chairman Mendelson, 
 

At its regular meeting on January 15, 2014, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A (“ANC 2A” or 
“Commission”) considered the above-referenced matter. With six of eight commissioners present, a 
quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission by unanimous consent elected to re-
consider its motion in support of the alley reconfiguration originally approved on September 18, 
2013. It adopted the following resolution by a vote of (5-0)i: 

 
ANC 2A takes no position on B20-0615. 
 

At its regular meeting on February 19, 2014, with all eight commissioners present at a duly-noticed 
public meeting, the Commission voted unanimously (8-0) to authorize Commissioner Jackson 
Carnes (jackson.carnes@gmail.com) to testify on the Commission’s behalf in this matter. 

 
ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Kennedy 
Chairperson 

 
cc: Mr. Jack Evans; Member, Council of the District of Columbia (Ward 2) 
cc: Ms. Sara Maddux; President, West End Citizens Association 
cc: Ms. Barbara Kahlow; Secretary-Treasurer, West End Citizens Association 
cc: Mr. David Avitable; Associate, Goulston&Storrs 

i Commissioner Peter Sacco recused himself from discussing and voting on this matter. 
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